December 10, 1981

SELECTMEN'S MEETING

All present.

Police Chief John Ballou came in to advise the Selectmen that he had found it necessary to dismiss Frederic Cutting from active duty on the Police Force. He also removed Mr. Cutting's Pistol Permit.

William Mulligan and Carolyn Todd, Library Trustees, came in to discuss unfinished busineds regarding the Library addition. They discussed the problem of Fire Equipment installation, which the Fire Wards maintain that it is not according to Library Specifications. Mrs. Todd remarked that the architect commented that the requirements were too expensive and that, in fact, it was not necessary to install such an elaborate system. A meeting will be set up including the Selectmen, Library Trustees, the Architect and representative from the Fire Dept.

The lack of insurance coverage on the stolen property from the library safe was discussed. It was questioned whether the contractor was responsible and perhaps insured for robbery. The insurance which the Town of New Boston maintains on the library does not cover the conditions of the robbery. Sel. Mansfield suggested the Trustees consult with Legal Counsel for advise on how to proceed.

Pistol permits issued: Daniel Benard and Walter P. Leach Building permit issued to: Anthony & Valerie Davis. The meeting adjourned at 11:10

